
Adjourned Regular Meeting 
May 8, 1998 
Page 1 

MINUTES of an adjourned regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Redlands held 
in the Council Chambers, Civic Center, 35 Cajon Street, at 9:00 A.M. on May 8, 
1998. 

 
PRESENT  William E. Cunningham, Mayor 
  Geni A. S. Banda, Mayor Pro Tem 
  Pat Gilbreath, Councilmember 
  John L. Freedman, Councilmember 
  Gary George, Councilmember 
 
  Gary M. Luebbers, City Manager 
  Bonnie Johnson, Finance Director 
  Tina Kundig, Accounting Manager 
  Lorrie Poyzer, City Clerk 
 
ABSENT  None 
 
PROCLAMATION 
 
 Blue Ribbon Week - On behalf of the City Council, Mayor Cunningham 

presented a proclamation to Police Chief Bueermann declaring the week of 
May 11, 1998, as Blue Ribbon Week in recognition and support of all peace 
officers and law enforcement agencies. 

 
WORKSHOP 
 
 1998-99 Proposed Budget - City Manager Luebbers distributed revised pages 

for the proposed budget which contain all the changes and other information 
requests from the May 7, 1998, workshop.  Community Services Division 
Manager Marjie Pettus responded to Mayor Cunningham's inquiry at the May 7, 
1998, workshop regarding non-residents use of Recreation Division's services. 
Proposed budgets were reviewed by the City Council as follows: Fire 
Department, Community Development Department, Municipal Utilities 
Department. 

 
CLOSED SESSION 
 
 The City Council meeting recessed at 11:15 A.M to a closed session to hold a 

conference with its legal counsel in accordance with Government Code Section 
54956.9(a): Workers' Compensation Claim: Lewis Nelson.  There was no report 
following the closed session. 

  



Adjourned Regular Meeting 
May 8, 1998 
Page 2 

ADJOURNMENT 
  
 There being no further business, the City Council meeting adjourned to an 

adjourned regular meeting to be held on May 19, 1998, at 9:00 A.M. in the 
Council Chambers, Civic Center, 35 Cajon Street, Redlands, California. 

 
 

__________________________________ 
City Clerk 


